MP Judy Sgro Promises Her Support





CEIU Local 548's plan for Tuesday, September 11, 2001 was to ask some of the Members of Parliament in our area to support our request for a decent raise. After some very, very early morning Chesswood site picketing, half the picketers of CEIU Local 548 car-pooled to the Honourable MP Art Eggleton's office; while the other half proceeded to MP Judy Sgro's office.





One of the members of CEIU Local 548, who is also a constituent of Judy Sgro's, prepared the following letter.





***********************


September 11, 2001





Judy Sgro


MP for York West


2201 Finch Avenue West


North York, Ontario





Dear Judy Sgro





I am one of your constituents.  I am a sole-support parent.  I am also a public servant who is proud of the service I deliver to clients and of the contributions that I make to the community and to this country.


 


I am writing to tell you that I am deeply concerned about the comments that I have heard from some of your colleagues in reference to the current negotiations and to the worth of public servants.  I am deeply concerned about the current government's comfort with promoting a "Have" and "Have Not" economic society.   And, I am troubled by the double standard which the government and its agencies applies to federal public service workers when it comes to negotiating salary increases and working conditions.


 


The government has recently given all its senior executives an 8.7% increase retroactive to April 1, 2000.  In many cases, this increase was on a six-figure salary.   These same executives are in line to receive at least another 3% or 4% this April.  In addition to their salaries, the vast majority of executives receive performance bonuses.  Some executives receive more in bonuses than I earn in a year.  Meanwhile, the government’s negotiators have offered me an increase that is way, way too low.  The offer demonstrates how very little my work, my public service career, and my contributions to the community and to Canada means to the current government.  What has happened to the Liberal Party, that it feels so comfortable wearing Conservative shoes?


 


In the interest of fighting the deficit, my salary was frozen for five years in the early 1990s.  Over the last ten years, my purchasing power has eroded so much that I now rely on my line of credit to make ends meet, especially to pay for the increases from every utility company and from the City.  





I ask you, my elected representative, to stand up for me.  The government has not had any trouble coming up with Advisory Committees and various Commissions to justify healthy increases for judges, the military, the RCMP and senior executives.  There’s even a commission in place now to look at your salary and allowances.


 


The time has come to look at me and my co-workers.  The time has come for Parliament to take a serious look at the wage and compensation process for federal public service workers.


 


Please let me know what you’re prepared to do to end the double standard.  I look forward to your reply and your support.


 


Sincerely,








************************





The plan was to deliver the signed letter to MP Judy Sgro when her office opened to the public at 10:00 a.m. and to ask her what is her position on the matter of the negotiations with public servants.   It is around that time that members of the picket crew started receiving cell calls about the tragic events in Washington and New York.   The decision was made to stop the picketing at MP Sgro's office and to merely hand in our constituent's letter, which we did.





Without our picket signs, we then met at the other end of the parking lot to debrief and obtain further instructions.  Soon after the start of this impromptu meeting, the Constituency Office Manager, Emily Marangoni, ran over to our group.  She told us that MP Judy Sgro had just arrived and wanted very much to speak with us.  Could we please wait for her.  And, of course, we did.





Our Member of Parliament, Judy Sgro, welcomed us and announced that she was "sympathetic to your cause."  She also noted that we are no longer in a recession and promised us that she would be "encouraging my colleagues and the Prime Minister to give you a decent raise."  She thanked us for the valuable work we do and the contributions we make in this community.  She added that she refers many of her constituents to our Chesswood HRCC and that the reports from her constituents are that we treat them well and we give them hope.  





The members of our picket crew were impressed with MP Judy Sgro's warmth and sincerity.  They were also very encouraged that one more Member of Parliament recognizes that public servants are the backbone of the public service and deserve honourable and respectful wages.  And, they deeply appreciate MP Judy Sgro's promise of her support.





All members of CEIU Local 548 have been urged to call, write, fax, or visit their own Member of Parliament.  They've been urged to do so this week.  They've been urged to share their story with their MP and to ask whether they can count on their Member of Parliament to support them.





CEIU Local 548 urges members everywhere to do likewise.




















